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Comments from Pastor Chris  .  .  .

Grace, mercy, and peace be to you from God our Father and from the Lord and Savior, Jesus the Christ. Amen.

“Come to me, all you that are weary and are carrying heavy burdens, and I will give you rest.” – Matthew 11:28


So, it begins again: fall is here, and with it all manner of work. Teachers and support staff are back at it in full force, the church’s programmatic year is gearing up, the farmers have begun their harvest, and those who have livestock are beginning to prepare their herds and flocks for the winter. This time of year is wearying, and it doesn’t slow down much. Halloween, then Thanksgiving, and finally Christmas; the holidays will be here shortly after we adjust to our new schedules. Plays, sports, and music will keep parents and grandparents running around after their children for the next few months. 

And, as these things often do, they crowd out Christ. Dear friends, let this not be so with you. There is only One who can give you rest, true rest, from the toils and cares of this world. Our vain attempts to assuage our struggle with vacations, trips, and spa days can only satisfy for the moment, and often they don’t even accomplish that. So, as your year gears up and your time becomes more precious, please take the time to give thanks to the God who has given you all the time you have! I look forward to seeing you all at our fall programming: Sunday School and Confirmation for the youth; Adult Education for those who have matured in their faith; and, most importantly, the weekly reception of God’s holy Word and the holy Supper in our services. 
May Almighty God bless you all richly in this hectic time. 

In Christ
Pastor Chris

Visit our website: splbl.org
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    ST. PAUL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH
            SEPTEMBER Financial NEWS                                         SEPTEMBER FINANCIAL NEWS
     September 22 Ending Balance $1532.43
           September 24 Ending Balance $265.36
Attendance Figures at St. Paul’s Lutheran
                                               September 1   35
  September 8   67
                                              September 15  63    September 22  68
Health Connect at Home       MERCY HOME HEALTH AND HOSPICE
Volunteers Needed

Mercy Hospice is seeking volunteers for Valley City, Lisbon, Oakes and

surrounding communities.  We have opportunities for not only patient care

but also the options of public relations, various office opportunities and handyman tasks.  We appreciate any time commitment you may offer and are happy to work with flexible schedules.  If you are interested in learning more please contact 
Barb Haugen, LSW/Volunteer Coordinator at 855-860-3464.
Senior Citizen Day -  - The Casselton Business Association is sponsoring Senior Day on Wednesday, October 16th, from 9:30 – 1:15 at St. Leo’s Catholic Church.  Community of Care is arranging the programming. Display booths, Coffee and snacks; Know the 10 signs:  Early Detection Matters, presented by Alzheimer’s Association; Where is My Important Stuff; Scalloped potato and ham dinner-$3/Senior, $5 for everybody else; Entertainment by Central Cass “South Pacific” cast;  Door prizes, Silver Sneakers Presentation; Flu shots available 9:30-11:30; recycle unused or expired medicines;  PLEASE RSVP BY OCTOBER 11 TO DENISE ROSTER AT WELLS FARGO BANK—347-5491
Beyond Our Walls - -  Flooding in the United States
After record-breaking September rains, flood waters are raging in Colorado’s front range. These floods have consumed parts of Colorado; damaging or destroying over 18,000 homes and businesses. Three ELCA church buildings have also been affected. Some areas continue to experience mudslides, damaged roads and downed power lines. Your help is needed to make a difference in the affected area.  Your donation to Lutheran Disaster Response, designated for “U.S. Flooding,” will be used entirely (100 percent) to help families whose lives and livelihoods have been impacted by this disaster. Donations from people like you allow the ELCA to respond to those in need.
OCTOBER PARISH NURSE NOTES – dENTAL DETAILS  
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Dear Family and Friends,
     “By the time this child is old enough to choose what is right and reject what is wrong, he will be eating yogurt and honey.”  Isaiah 7:15 NLT
Bacteria and carbohydrates create the acids that cause cavities so foods like cookies, cake, soft drinks, bread, crackers and cereal all encourage the production of acids.  The longer those foods come in contact with the bacteria in your mouth, the more damage that can occur.  Because of this, sticky foods or food that can get trapped between teeth like raisins, dried fruits, pretzels, or potato chips cause more problems than other foods.  Some things like aged cheese, chicken, and nuts actually help buffer the acid and sugarless gum dislodges the food and increases saliva to help protect your teeth.  So to protect your teeth during the day, limit your snacking, chew sugarless gum after you do, and brush your teeth after you eat – whenever possible.  Your gums will thank you.

    “Watch out that you do not lose what you have worked for, but that you may be rewarded fully.”  2 John 1:8 NLT
Aging is not synonymous with losing your teeth.  Good dental care controls plaque, prevents cavities, gum disease, and tooth loss so seniors should continue their once/twice a year dental visits.  It is important to monitor chipped teeth or old fillings where bacteria can enter and cause cavities.  Dentists can also treat the dry mouth that aging and certain medications can cause.  Without saliva, the body loses another line of defense against bacteria.  If the person already has dentures, the dentist can check for ill-fitting teeth and screen for oral cancer.  If brushing teeth is painful, the dentist can also suggest rinses and gels that will clean the teeth without causing pain.

Peace in Him, 

Gwen Fraase RN

Parish Nurse

Community Health Ministry

Seasons of Wholeness
KEEP IN MIND  -  -
(  Tickets for the St. Paul’s WELCA Annual Raffle—a Quilt, an afghan, and other prizes are available from our WELCA ladies.  Our Bazaar and Soup & Sandwich Lun ch will take place on November 10.  The beautiful dolls that Betty Kappel has made will be on display!
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